

## Sunday, October 6th, 2024

Community Worship Service & Pizza Lunch All Outdoors at Pleasant Grove Pizza Farm

Sponsored by the Churches of the
Prairie Lakes Parish
(Blooming Grove, Janesville, and Waterville
Evangelical United Methodist Churches)
And joined by our neighboring congregation,
Peace United Methodist Church of Morristown



41142 160th Street, Waseca (715) 523-0857 pleasantgrovepizzafarm.com

## Our Time Together at the Pizza Farm

9:45: Pop-up Choir Rehearsal at Pizza Farm Stage 10:00: Gather, settle in, and place pizza orders

- Stop by the welcome tables by the Pizza Farm Barn where volunteers from our congregations will:
  - ♦ Provide bulletins with shared liturgy and congregational hymns.
  - ♦ Provide an offering container where you may drop your offering gifts for your preferred church.
- Place your pizza order in the Barn and set up your family's seating in the worship area (east of the Barn).

10:30: Morning Worship, led by Pastor Kathy King of the Prairie Lakes Parish, Pastor Elden Eklund of Morristown Peace UMC, and Pastor Carol Zaagsma of the Minnesota Conference UMC11:30 - 1:00: Pizza Lunch on the Grounds

Our Music Leaders for Worship at the Pizza Farm are Kristin Ziemke (one of the worship musicians for Janesville UMC), Judy Mahler (one of the worship musicians at Blooming Grove UMC), and our multi-church Pop-up Choir.

At our Pizza Farm Worship Service, we will join congregations around the globe in celebrating World Communion Sunday - which always takes place on the first Sunday in October. This special day is a time for remembering that around the world—in different languages, with different traditions and customs, and in various forms of liturgy—the Lord's Supper is celebrated throughout Christendom. Join us for this joyous and meaningful partaking in Jesus' sacred meal with his friends and a celebration of our Christian brothers and sisters from around the world.

## Planning Ahead - Pleasant Grove Pizza Farm Information

(Because our Prairie Lakes Parish has made a group reservation, individual reservations are not needed.)

Information from the Pizza Farm's Facebook page/website:

- Bring your own seating and a portable table (if desired).
- If you plan to stay for pizza lunch, pack a cooler with items such as the following: beverages, any other food you wish to enjoy with your pizza, plates, cups, utensils, napkins, and a trash bag to pack out your garbage when you leave.
- A hand washing station is provided. Although hand sanitizer will be provided at the ordering stations, please also bring your own.
- No pets allowed.
- 9 main pizzas and a weekly feature are offered. Check out their website for the detailed menu at <u>pleasantgrovepizzafarm.com</u>). Pizza prices range from \$22-\$27. They take credit cards and cash. One pizza feeds about two people as they are 16" hand rolled. They do not take pre-orders over the phone.

## **Directions to Pizza Farm from Blooming Grove UMC:**

Go south on 180th Street for approximately .2 miles. Turn right onto 430th Ave/County Hwy 10, travel 2.01 miles. Turn left onto 160th Street and travel 1.8 miles. Pleasant Grove is on the left.

If you have any questions, call (507) 456-3937.

